



## MINUTES OF EMERGENCY MEETING –OF TE TAI O POUTINI PLAN COMMITTEE HELD ONLINE AT 9.00AM ON 26 JULY 2024

Present

Rex Williams (Chairman), Mayor J. Cleine (BDC), Cr G. Neylon (BDC), Cr B. Cummings (WCRC), Cr A. Cassin (WDC), Mayor H. Lash (WDC), Cr P. Haddock (WCRC), Mayor T. Gibson (GDC), Cr A. Gibson (GDC), Paul Madgwick (Makaawhio),

In attendance

D. Lew (WCRC), J. Allen (WCRC), Carissa du Plessis (BDC), Simon Pickford (BDC), P. Pretorius (GDC), J. Armstrong (WCRC), Chu Zhao (WCRC), Michael McEnaney (GDC), Laura Mills (Greymouth Star)

Welcome

Approval to extend Variation 2 Coastal Natural Hazard Mapping submission period

J. Armstrong asked for an extension to the submission period by a couple of weeks, from the 16<sup>th</sup> of August to the 30<sup>th</sup> of August. J. Armstrong noted that the request was made to the chair by Cr Neylon and lots of queries have been received from the public for further clarification about the variation.

Moved (Cr G. Neylon / Cr A. Cassin) That TTPP Committee

- 1. Receives this report.*
- 2. Approves the extension of the Proposed TTPP Variation2 - Coastal Natural Hazards Mapping submissions period from 16 August 2024 to 30 August 2024.*

*Carried*

Mayor J. Cleine acknowledged Jo and the team for facilitating a community meeting next week.

J. Armstrong highlighted the importance of community engagement throughout the whole TTPP process, and she is very pleased to be able to facilitate it.



Cr B. Cummings asked if the commissioners would be able to go down if there's a lot of interest from South Westland.

J. Armstrong answered that the commissioners are not involved in public information meetings, but TTPP and WCRC staff would be happy to run a session in South Westland. An in-person meeting could not however be arranged before October. Cr B. Cummings added that holding the community meeting in October is a good time because it is the whitebait season, and many people will be there, like the bach owners. It would be a very opportune time to meet most of them.

Cr Cassin suggested that an information session be held before submissions on Variation 2 close via Zoom.

J. Armstrong accepted this was a good solution and would welcome any of the councillors and staff from the Westland District Council attendance at the community meeting once organized.

**Meeting ended at 9.22am.**